
City of Scarville Minutes for August 10, 2023 
 

The City Council met in regular session at City Hall on August 10, 2023.  Mayor Pro Tem Langfald called the meeting 
to order at 6:30 p.m.   
 
Present at roll call were:   Council members Carla Langfald, Lynn Sanden, Jeremy Hobbs, and Orlyn Rosen, Cory 
Mathahs, Mayor Harmon and City Clerk Mary Hinderaker.  Absent:   
 
Moved by Hobbs, seconded by Sanden to approve the agenda.  Motion carried. 
 
Moved by Hobbs, seconded by Rosen to approve the minutes of the last meeting.  Motion carried. 
 
Bills were reviewed.  A motion by Hobbs was seconded by Mathahs to approve the payment of the following list of 
bills.  Motion carried.    
 
Alliant Energy – 616.13                                    Mary Hinderaker – 884.94 
Peterson Sanitation – 307.00                               Five Star – 740.15 
USDA – 693.00                                                        USDA– 319.00 
EZ Rental – 375.00                                                 Harmon Farms – 497.13 
IA One Call – 10.80                                                Marilyn Storby – 75.00    
 Five Star – 55.87                                                   Turf Trimmers – 570.00                                         
  
First on the Agenda was Angie Thompson form WCTA. She came to present the Town with recognition for being a 
smart connect community. We are Gig certified with 100% fiber optics to help promote new business. 
The next regular council meeting will be held Monday July 3rd, 2023 at 4:30 pm. 
 
Mayor Harmon called in in time to talk about renewing the Library contract. The cost of this per year is 101.00 all 
approved this renewal. 
 
Council man Rosen said that he and his wife Sharon spent several hours 1 day clean the ice out of the refrigerator 
freezer. Thank you Orlyn and Sharon.  
 
Mayor Harmon met with the Fire Department and they agreed on moving to the sheds at the north end of town. 
Quotes will need to be sent in for remodeling. Hopefully it can be done by May 1st 2024. 
 
Mayor Harmon informed the council that he was approached by Pastor Skogens father in law. He said he is 
interested in putting up a 5000 sq. ft. building for an internet business. He currently has several in small 
communities in Iowa. He would employee around 50 people. The name of the company is the 
coffeetreegroup.com and Mayor Harmon encouraged the council to look at their web site and they would discuss 
some more when he got more information.  
 
September meeting will be Tuesday September 12th because Labor Day. 
 
There being no further business, a motion by Sanden was seconded by Langfald to adjourn at 7:19 p.m.  Motion 
carried.  
 
 
            __________________________________ 
       Doug Harmon, Mayor 
___________________________________ 
Mary Faulkner City Clerk 


